Simpson furious over public money to Encana
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Bob Simpson, the Independent MLA for Cariboo North, is furious that millions of dollars of public money is being used to subsidize Encana’s operations in B.C.

This week, the Pacific Carbon Trust announced it would be supporting a project by Encana to reduce greenhouse gas emissions from gas flaring operations near Fort Nelson. The amount of funding going to Encana from the purchase of carbon offsets was not released, but the equivalent cost to B.C. public institutions is approximately $2.1 million.

The Pacific Carbon Trust, a B.C. Crown Corporation, receives money from public institutions like hospitals, colleges and school districts that cannot meet the government’s mandatory carbon neutrality targets and re-directs those funds to private companies to offset the costs of their energy efficiency upgrades and GHG emission reduction projects. This recent announcement that the PCT will purchase 84,000 tonnes of carbon offsets from Encana is simply the latest example of the patent unfairness of the structure of the PCT.

“School District’s are funded to deliver educational services to our children, not to subsidize multi-billion dollar corporations,” Simpson said.

“Health Authorities, School Districts and other public agencies are operating under very constrained budgets, yet estimates are that between $20 – $25 million in public tax dollars will be re-directed to fund carbon offset projects in the private sector.”

The Independent MLA points to other jurisdictions that have reduced greenhouse gas emissions from gas flaring.

“Subsidies are not the only tool available for us to encourage corporations to reduce their carbon footprint.”

Simpson also questioned why this is being done in the first year that the province has a goal to reduce emissions from flaring by half.

“I don’t disagree with the government’s carbon neutrality and GHG reduction initiatives and believe the PCT can be positioned to be a leader in carbon management. However, forcing cash strapped public agencies to fund private sector subsidies isn’t the way to achieve these goals.

“I wrote the former Minister of State for Climate Action and have written to both former and present Minister’s of Education, Finance and Environment and the Premier asking that these policies be reviewed so money spent on carbon offsets by the public sector can be made available to public institutions, like school districts, to reduce their own emissions first.”

The BC School Trustees Association also recently passed a resolution calling on the government to conduct such a review.

